
General Club Meeting of the Light Car Club dated 13 November 2017 
held at the Woden Tradies Club 
 

Attendees 
Phil Arthur, Blake McCormack, Mat Boorman, Kim Day, Terrie Hornby, Paul Dunn, Russel 
Winks; Mike Behnke, Steve Hodgkin, Charlie Lee, Reece Lee, Dave Ballard, Simon Leigh,   
 

Apologies 
Geniene Webster 
 

Agenda 
1. Previous Minutes 
2. Membership Report – KD 
3. Finance Report 
4. Correspondence – MB 
5. Website report - BM 
6. Upcoming events – RW 
7. Pointscores – RW  
8. Previous events – All 
9. General Business – All 
10. Next meeting – MB  

 
 

1. Previous Minutes 
 Previous minutes accepted by Paul, seconded by Matt. 

 

2. Membership Report - KD 
Membership Summary: 
99 Total members 
8 Life Members 
91 Ordinary members 
51 Ordinary members renewed from 2017 
40 New ordinary members for 2017 
50 Ordinary members from 2017 not renewed 
97 Total adult members 
2 Total junior members 

 

3. Finance Report 
 Finances advised in committee meeting 

 

4. Correspondence 
 No new general correspondence.  

 
5. Website Report 

 Website looking great.   
 Plenty of interest from the community, up to 160 hits per day 
 Send photos of events to be published on site 



6. Upcoming Events 
Khanacross series: 

 Event to be held on 25 November at the Greyhound track 
 Entries open as of 23 Nov. 17 
 Looking for people to help run the event 
 Running on Empty will cater pending further information from Greyhound club 
 Cooma car club are interested in attending a khana, suggestion to send a car there 

for their hill climb, which clashes with the khana. 

7. Pointscores 
 Refer to ACT Rally Series for current point scores 

8. Previous Events 
 Monaro stages: 

o Dave thanked everyone for support.  
o Hiccups with traffic management people on the day.  
o Competitors liked it.  
o Blake and Mike missed out on a few stages.  
o Costly event, but good turnout, vibes, promotion etc.  
o Issues, like farmer with truck entered the stage.  
o Residents enjoyed it.  
o Lots of good feedback, but minimal complaints.  
o Phone call from a Shannons Flats resident who didn’t want it this year but has 

changed mind for next year.  
o Dave is hot on the plans for next year.  
o Suggested, drivers briefing should announce to report property damage at the 

end of stage.  
o Competitors behaved themselves. 
o Issue with Rally Safe charging for access to track the race. Need to talk to 

them to find out why.  
o Next year, will not be on 23 October if only a week from Nat Cap. 

 
 Escarpade 2018 – Bathurst to Goulburn, via Lightning Ridge. Gen, Phil and Alison 

went to went to Toowoomba for the 2017 camp quality esCarpade finale. 
 

 John’s River (AMSAG) – KD and Russel – started at 2:00pm, 5 stages in day and 6 
at night. Car went well. Took out the championship and 15th outright from 34. 
 

 Affordable endurance challenge: 
o Struggled for entries.  
o Track is being resealed and extended over summer. 

9. General Business 
 Presentation: 

o 13 Jan, $60 per ticket, week after summernats and week before nsw rally. 
Nominations kim.day@lightcarclub.org for formal awards. Send photos to Kim 
for competition.  

o Perpetual trophies - Return to trophies to Kim, ASAP. Kim to put 
communications on Facebook, web page. 

 



 Off Season work will need to be done on club equipment 
o Caravan 
o Trailer 
o Cars 

 
 Summernats is on in January and Running on Empty will be looking after the 

Carparking.  Volunteers are required, contact Geniene for further information. LCCC 
will receive a portion of the donation specifically focussed around the next generation 
of Rally. 

o Flyer attached 
 

 Nat Cap may have an APRC round in June, but may be in October 13. 
 

 ACT series commencement. Bring planning forward. Concerns were raised about 
ACT Rally website state which will need some attention next year (eg. Mobile 
platform) 
 

 Mike to put in application for funding for motor sports focused medical course. Didn’t 
get off the ground previously, but new work in progress. Feb might be a good time 
prior to season kicking off. Steve H suggestions: Motor cycle riders medic courses 
cover similar situations. 
 

 Kim suggesting training for stage commanding, time controllers, officials, to help build 
confidence and knowledge for running more fluidly in the future. Spreadsheet of 
officials needed. Checklist of requirements and processes and people. 

 
 

LCCC Awards Nominations: 
Keep a look out for potential fun award nominations! 

Award Who? What for? Where? 
 Russel Winks Wrong way at spectator point – 

Caves Rally 
Recovery of the year Neil Roediger Helping another competitor at 

Nat Cap mid stage (Trevor 
Stilling) 

Competitive spirit in auction Mike Behnke Just ask the boys who had to 
unload it. 

Navigators award Russel Winks Russel, resetting the terratrip 
when he felt the need to brake 

Nuts & Bolts Blake Stevens Turning car into Nuts & Bolts 
Nuts & Bolts companion award Mike Behnke Didn’t have the sense to get 

out after the first crash 
Engineering award Mike Behnke 3 cars in cheap car 

challenge, 1 finished 
 Need for Sweed Cheap Car challenge – 

getting a Volvo to perform. 

Encouragement award Jean Papillaud One rally for the whole 
season 

Most Improved Isaac  



 
Time to get nominations in – closing soon! 
 
Other: 

 LCCC Xmas party postponed to 16 December (Running on Empty will cater – similar 
to 2014/5); location TBA by 1 December.  Free for members, non-members welcome 
- $15 

 

10. Next meetings 
Last General meeting & AGM: December 11 – Meeting location to be advised 

 AGM Meeting – 11 Dec 2017 20:00, following the normal meeting at 19:30. KD to 
advertise once we have a meeting location. 

 
 

General Meeting closed at 9.15pm. 
 


